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wƻǎŀΣ ŦǊƻƳ ²ƘŀǊŀƴƎƛΣ ƛǎ ƻǳǊ tŜǊǎƻƴ ƻŦ ǘƘŜ 

²ŜŜƪΦ  

!ǘ ȅŜǎǘŜǊŘŀȅΩǎ ¸ŜŀǊ рϧс ²ƘŀƪŀǘŀǳΣ ǘƻ 

ǿŜƭŎƻƳŜ ǘǿƻ ƴŜǿ ǎǘǳŘŜƴǘ ǘŜŀŎƘŜǊǎ ǘƻ ƻǳǊ 

ǎŎƘƻƻƭΣ wƻǎŀ ŘŜƳƻƴǎǘǊŀǘŜŘ ŜȄŎŜƭƭŜƴǘ 

ƭŜŀŘŜǊǎƘƛǇ ōȅ ŎƘƻƻǎƛƴƎ ǘƻ ƭŜŀŘ ŀ ǿŀƛŀǘŀΦ Lǘ 

ǿŀǎ ƎǊŜŀǘ ǘƻ ǎŜŜ ƘŜǊ ǎǘŜǇ ǳǇ ǘƻ ƳŀƪŜ ƻǳǊ 

ǾƛǎƛǘƻǊǎ ŦŜŜƭ ǿŜƭŎƻƳŜΦ  

Yŀ tŀƛ ǘŜ wŀǿŀΗ τǿŜƭƭ ŘƻƴŜΣ wƻǎŀΗ 

Teacher Only Day: School will be Closed on 

Monday 19 June 

Please make arrangements for the care of your children on that day.  

¦ƴƛŦƻǊƳ {ƘƻǇ hǇŜƴƛƴƎ IƻǳǊǎ 
¢ƘŜ ¦ƴƛŦƻǊƳ ǎƘƻǇ ǿƛƭƭ ōŜ ƻǇŜƴ ŦǊƻƳ  

нΥпр ς оΥмр ƻƴ ǘƘŜ ŦƻƭƭƻǿƛƴƎ aƻƴŘŀȅǎΥ WǳƴŜ мн  WǳƴŜ нс 
.ǊŜƴŘŀ-[ŜŜ 9ŘƳƻƴŘǎ ŀƴŘ {ƘŀǊƻƴ .ƻǿƭŜǊ  

ǳƴƛŦƻǊƳǎϪǎǧŜǊŜǎŀǎΦŀŎΦƴȊ  



Dear families, 

On Sunday, we celebrated the feast of tŜƴǘŜŎƻǎǘ, a day that is celebrated as the birth of the Christian 

Church. Following JesusΩ death, the disciples had been fearful of venturing out in public. At Pentecost, 

JesusΩ friends felt filled with the warmth of the {ǇƛǊƛǘ, giving them confidence to go out and proclaim, in 

many languages, JesusΩ message of love and forgiveness. Pope Francis reiterated this message of love in 

his recent letter. ά[ƻǾŜ ƛǎ ǇŀǝŜƴǘΦ [ƻǾŜ ƛǎ ŀǘ ǘƘŜ ǎŜǊǾƛŎŜ ƻŦ ƻǘƘŜǊǎΦ [ƻǾŜ ƛǎ ƴƻǘ ƧŜŀƭƻǳǎΦ [ƻǾŜ ƛǎ ƴƻǘ 

ōƻŀǎǜǳƭΦ [ƻǾŜ ƛǎ ƴƻǘ ǊǳŘŜΦ [ƻǾŜ ƛǎ ƎŜƴŜǊƻǳǎΦ [ƻǾŜ ƛǎ ƴƻǘ ƛǊǊƛǘŀōƭŜ ƻǊ ǊŜǎŜƴǜǳƭΦ [ƻǾŜ ŦƻǊƎƛǾŜǎΦ [ƻǾŜ 

ǊŜƧƻƛŎŜǎ ǿƛǘƘ ƻǘƘŜǊǎΦ [ƻǾŜ ōŜŀǊǎ ŀƭƭ ǘƘƛƴƎǎΦ [ƻǾŜ ōŜƭƛŜǾŜǎ ŀƭƭ ǘƘƛƴƎǎΦ [ƻǾŜ ƘƻǇŜǎ ŀƭƭ ǘƘƛƴƎǎΦ [ƻǾŜ ŜƴŘǳǊŜǎ 

ŀƭƭ ǘƘƛƴƎǎΦέ 

¢ŜǊƳ hƴŜ /ƻƳƳǳƴƛǘȅ {ǳǊǾŜȅ  

As part of our ongoing school-wide review processes, at the end of Term One, I invited all parents to 

participate in a community survey, focussed on ²ŜƭƭōŜƛƴƎΣ [ŜŀǊƴƛƴƎΣ /ƻƳƳǳƴƛŎŀǝƻƴ and our {ǇŜŎƛŀƭ 

/ƘŀǊŀŎǘŜǊΦ Approximately 25% of you gave your written or online feedback to the survey. If you would 

like to read the report about the responses, and the action plan to address some issues, please visit this 

link: https://drive.google.com/a/stteresas.ac.nz/file/d/0B4_qxYaB9bKrVEV3dG1jYW9pb1k/view?usp=sharing 

²ŜƭƭōŜƛƴƎΣ [ŜŀǊƴƛƴƎ ŀƴŘ /ƻƳƳǳƴƛŎŀǝƻƴ 

In summary, most parents / caregivers shared that their children are confident, secure, happy, 

emotionally and physically safe, and have good relationships with classmate and others. Most also 

indicated that they are happy with their child(ren)Ωs learning progress and achievement. Communication 

and approachability of the staff was affirmed by the vast majority of parents also.  

{ǇŜŎƛŀƭ /ƘŀǊŀŎǘŜǊ 

In relation to Catholic Special Character, the responses were mixed. Less than half of our families are 

involved in the Otari Parish. One response indicated that some families may be interested in being more 

actively involved in our parish, but are not sure how to do this.  Fr Ron has now begun visiting classes, 

and will be visiting us around pick-up times some afternoons, so that he can make connections with 

those families who feel a little isolated in this way—please look out for him at the school gate. Hopefully 

this will provide a good avenue to help people to engage with our Parish. 

Here are some comments about Special Character from the survey: 

άL ŎƘƻǎŜ {ǘ ¢ŜǊŜǎŀϥǎ ōŜŎŀǳǎŜ L ǿŀƴǘŜŘ Ƴȅ ŎƘƛƭŘǊŜƴ ǘƻ Ǝƻ ǘƻ ŀ ǎƳŀƭƭ ƴǳǊǘǳǊƛƴƎ ǎŎƘƻƻƭ ǿƘŜǊŜ ŎƘƛƭŘǊŜƴ ǿŜǊŜ 

ǘŀǳƎƘǘ ŎƘǊƛǎǝŀƴ ǾŀƭǳŜǎΦ L ŀƳ ǎǝƭƭ ǾŜǊȅ ǇƭŜŀǎŜŘ ǿƛǘƘ Ƴȅ ŎƘƻƛŎŜΦέ 

ά{ǘ ¢ŜǊŜǎŀϥǎ ƛǎ ŀ ǎƳŀƭƭ ǎŎƘƻƻƭ ǿƛǘƘ ŀ ǎǘǊƻƴƎ ŦŜŜƭƛƴƎ ƻŦ ŎƻƳƳǳƴƛǘȅ ŀƴŘ ǇǊƻǾƛŘŜǎ ŀ ǎǳǇǇƻǊǝǾŜ ΣǾŀƭǳŜǎ ōŀǎŜŘ 

ŜŘǳŎŀǝƻƴΦέ 

ά[ŜŀǊƴƛƴƎ ƎƻƻŘ ŎŀǊƛƴƎ ōŜƘŀǾƛƻǳǊ ƛǎ ǾŀƭǳŀōƭŜ ōǳǘ L ǿƻǳƭŘ ǇǊŜŦŜǊ ŦŀƛǘƘ ƭŜŀǊƴƛƴƎ ǘƻ ōŜ ǇǊƛƻǊƛǝǎŜŘ ŀ ōƛǘ ƭŜǎǎ 

ŀƴŘ ƳƻǊŜ ǇǊƛƻǊƛǘȅ ƛƴ ŦŀǾƻǳǊ ƻŦ ōŀǎƛŎ ŜŘǳŎŀǝƻƴ ǎƪƛƭƭǎέ 

Carrying out surveys like this is very helpful, as it helps us to identify and do something about any issues 

that are identified. In this survey, there were some specific issues identified, and all of these have been 

followed up where parents have given their name. We are now collating the results of student and staff 

surveys, and will let you know the outcomes of these in due course.  

Kind regards, Mary-Angela Tombs 



Year 5 and 6  Whakatau 

 

On Tuesday morning Rata and Wharangi welcomed 
two new student teachers. Many of the students took on 
leadership role such asé haka leading, song calling, 
saôsa calling and speeches, thanks to Eden and 

Gemma. 
 

The teachers are called Mr Boam and Miss Chamley. 
Miss Chamley said that she was very impressed how all 
the poi were in time and how we new the sasa steps 
very well, she also said that it blew her mind. Mr Boam 
said he was very impressed that we could keep in time. 
He also said that he loved the 
singing and he felt very 

welcome. 
 

My favourite part was when we 
did the sasa and Tarquin said 
that his favourite part was 

when sang Tihe 
Mauri Ora. 

 
By Kate and 
Tarquin 

 

 

 

 

5ƻ ȅƻǳ ƪƴƻǿ ŀ ōƻȅ ǿƘƻ ƭƻǾŜǎ ǘƻ ǎƛƴƎΚ 

Following the growing success of the BoysΩ Choir at the Metropolitan Cathedral they are expanding their 

intake of choristers to include boys from around the Wellington region. They are on the lookout for fun 

loving, happy and friendly boys who would like to audition for the Archdiocesan BoysΩ Choir. Previous 

experience of singing in choirs or prior musical training is not required. If your son can sing in tune and 

enjoys music then encourage him to audition! 

Over their time in the choir, boys will learn sound vocal technique, music theory, life-skills, teamwork, as 

well as grow in confidence and discipline. Teachers and parents see the boysΩ language skills, reading 

comprehension skills, maths skills and confidence improve greatly by being a part of the choir. The life of 

chorister provides the ability to develop spiritual, as well as musical, intellectual and personal gifts. 

!ǳŘƛǝƻƴǎ ǿƛƭƭ ōŜ ƘŜƭŘ ƻƴ ¢ƘǳǊǎŘŀȅ мр WǳƴŜ пΥллǇƳ-рΥолǇƳ ŀǘ ǘƘŜ /ŀǘƘŜŘǊŀƭ ƻƴ Iƛƭƭ {ǘǊŜŜǘΣ ¢ƘƻǊƴǘƻƴΣ 

²ŜƭƭƛƴƎǘƻƴΦ 

For more information and to register your interest please contact Michael Fletcher, Director of Music, 

Metropolitan Cathedral or email m.fletcher@wn.catholic.org.nz  or phone 04 496 1700. 

 

 



Last sunday we had a Pentecost Mass. This is a very 
special time in the Bible when the disciples and other 
Christians received the Holy Spirit. By fire coming 
down on the Holy Spirit.  
 
At the Mass on Sunday  we celebrate with the 
community the importance of Pentecost.  We also had 
to wear some clothes from your culture.   It was great 
to see people in my class wearing their different 
outfits.  The Philippines and Tonga choir sang. 
 
After Mass we had a huge feast at the hall.There was 
a lot of yummy food to eat like donuts, sausages, 
traditional Philippines food and lots more.  
 
By Anna and Soane 



 

 

  
 
 
 
 
 

 

FOST NEWS    



      /haa¦bL¢¸ bh¢L/9{ 
 
CodeCamp - July Holidays 
²ƘŜƴΥ   
July 10th – 13th & July 17th - 20th  Early Discounts 
available until the 12th June 
±ŜƴǳŜǎΥ Samuel Marsden School, Karori - Thorndon 
School - Scots College 
Code camp allows boys & girls from the ages of 7-12 
to develop 21st century skills in a fun and action 
packed environment. Develop confidence & initiative 
through design, creativity, solving problems & 
collaboration. Create games, apps & work with 
robots and electronic building blocks.  
Book Now at www.codecamp.co.nz/holiday-
codecamp  

 

bŜǿǘƻǿƴ aƻǾƛŜ {ŎƘƻƻƭ  
In the July 2017 Holidays, Newtown Movie School 
are again offering popular movie making and 
animation holiday programmes: 
 
Monday 10 to Wednesday 12 July 
Stop Motion Animation - Popular 3 days of movie 
making creativity with Lego and colour paper 
(based in Newtown) 
 
Thursday 13 July 
iPad Movie Director- Turn your iPad into a serious movie making studio. Up your game from home movies - learn proper 
skills for recording great pictures and sound, then edit into a captivating movie. (based in Newtown) 
 
For more information go to www.newtownmovieschool.co.nz 
or contact Craig Lauridsen 021 966 277 or nms@acumen.net.nz 
 
Not sure what to expect? - have a look at this creation from April: www.acumen.net.nz/pages/NMS26Years.html 

 

PRIDE LANDS FUN HOLIDAY ADVENTURES 

JULY HOLIDAYS AT OTARI SCHOOL AND BERHAMPORE SCHOOL 

Dates: 10
th
 ï 21

st
 July 2017 from 7.00am-7pm daily.  

Fees: ΟDaily $81/cub per session or $148 for two or more siblings per sessionΟ; Weekly: $238 per cub/week or $448 

for two or more siblings/week. 

 

Discounts Available: Wild Card (15%). ΟΟ 

Interactive Activities and Morning Tea, Lunch and Afternoon Tea provided.  

One-on-One Care: Provide for cub(s) if needed for extra support. 

SHUTTLE SERVICES AVAILABLE 
 

¢²h-²99Y W¦[¸ Ih[L5!¸ twhDw!aa9 - bhw¢I[!b5 YL5½ /[¦. 

WeΩll be swimming, ice-skating, go-karting &amp; making chapatis – 

visiting historic Golder Cottage in Upper Hutt, watching old-time movies 

at Time Cinema, playing laser tag and mini-golf, and much more !  

In between, weΩre often playing at parks and beaches – come and join 

us on our adventures. 

$45 per child per day (third child onwards :$20), 8.30 a.m to 6 p.m each 

day. For details, check out our website (www.nkc.org.nz) , or contact 

Jan on cell (022-140- 2612) , e-mail (nkc.jan@gmail.com). 

Blended Family Success 
Discover how to help children adjust to step family life and create 
a united, supportive home atmosphere.  Overcome common 
challenges and learn practical strategies that really work 
from New Zealandôs leading stepfamily presenter. Live happily 
ever after in your stepfamily! Only ONE Wellington workshop this 
year. Numbers limited. You must register to secure your place. 
When: Saturday 24

th
 June, 9am ï 4pm 

For more information go to: www.blendedfamilysuccess.nz/

events    email: adele@stepfamilyhelp.info  Or phone/txt: 021 

404 742 

{ǘ tŀǘǊƛŎƪΩǎ /ƻƭƭŜƎŜ hǇŜƴ 5ŀȅ ƻƴ 

{ǳƴŘŀȅ мм WǳƴŜ нлмт ŀǘ мΦолǇƳ 

Prospective pupils and parents are invited to visit the 

College. The Rector will address visitors at 1.30 p.m. in the Hall. Tours 

of the College will follow. 

Any enquiries to: St PatrickΩs College, 581 Evans Bay Parade, Kilbirnie. 

Ph 939 3070. email: admin@spats.school.nz 
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